
 

Mission Statement:  
 
 

First United Methodist Church is 

a loving, supportive family of faith 

working together to share God's 

love. 

   

 

 

 

        

   Contact Us  
 
 

           105 N. Montgomery St 
        Gilmer, TX 75644 
        903-843-2610 
 
        www.gilmer -fumc.com 

 

Pastor, Richard Laster 
pastorlaster@etex.net 
 

Secretary, Carol Craddock 
fumcsect@etex.net 
 

Financial Secretary, Lamon Geddie 
fumcacct@etex.net 

 
 

A Taste of Whatôs Inside 
 

2,6     Church Facts 
2        United Methodist Men 
2        Worship Service on Etex 
3        Youth News 
3        Children's Corner 
3        Fall-tastic 
3        Acolyte Training 
4        Mission Moment 
4        Women of Faith 
5        Music Notes 
5        "Youth Choirs" Reunion Photos 
6        Puppets for Jesus 
6        Newsletter Deadline 
 

Mark Your Calendar  
 

2        United Methodist Men - October 6 
3        Youth Council - October 4 
3        Acolyte Training - October 4 
3        Fall-tastic - October 31 
4        Mission Committee - October 4 
4        Women of Faith - October 22 
4        Christian Family Tree Study         
   Begins - October 4 
5        Children's Choir Sings / Children's 
   Church - October 11 
5        Fall Follies - October 28 
6        Newsletter Deadline - October 9 

 

 Like so many others in this congregation I 
came up in a time when the churchôs ñbrandò was 
more strongly adhered to than seems to be the tra-
dition today.  In other words people who were 
ñMethodistsò were ñMethodistsò and people who 
were, say, ñBaptistsò or ñPresbyteriansò were 
ñBaptistsò or ñPresbyterians.ò  In essence we stuck 
to our kind and were not so familiar with how those 

ñothersò practiced their faith.  We recognized Baptists and Presbyte-
rians, even Episcopalians and Roman Catholics, as Christians, but 
generally had little interaction.  In those days interfaith efforts in-
volved people from different denominations and Christian persua-
sions, not like today when interfaith will include not only multi-flavors 
of Christians but also representatives from a variety of religious ex-
pressions which do not include Jesus at all. 
 In these interesting times in which we live we Christians find 
ourselves on the world stage studied as a single unit.  Minute differ-
ences are not emphasized by those others who look at the Christian 
family from a different spiritual view.  For this reason it is more impor-
tant than ever before for Christians to understand each other and to 
have a basic comprehension of what we share in common along with 
what makes us tick differently.  Through studying the faith of our fel-
low Christians we will in contrast be able to come to embrace and 
appreciate our own uniqueness more completely.   
 
(Please see Pastorôs Letter, page 4) 
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Church Office Hours:  Monday - Thursday    8 a.m. - 5 p.m.   (Closed for lunch from Noon - 1 p.m.) 



 

 

 

 
 

 

WE SHOW OUR LOVE 

By Our Prayers . . .   

Janell Abney, Amber Bennett, Chuck and Lu Crenshaw, 

Charlie Davis, Barbara Fix, Carroll Jenkins, Ashley Mey-

erson, Shirley Sleeth, Helen Smith, Sandy Steelman, 

Robert Stracener, Ellen Thorsen, Jane Wilson 
 

Remember ongoing prayers for loved ones with serious 
illnesses, our shut-ins, family and friends in the military 
service and the leaders and staff of our church and our 
country. 

 
Remember to check our Web Site  

for up-to-the-minute prayer requests.   

Date Sunday School Worship Visitors 

September 6 94 224 68 

September 13 100 202 18 
 

Average   
Year to Date 

91 168 25 

 

Average   
Last Year 

87 171 23 

Our Presence 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

    

 

 

More Methodist Men  

 

Come to our next meeting  
 

Tuesday, October 6  
 

6:30 pm  
 

in the Fellowship Hall  
 

(Free meal with a $5 donation)  
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Prayer Ministry         

5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ  
ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ǘŜƭƭ DƻŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜŜŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ 
to thank Him for His answers.  --  Philippians 4:6 
{ǳōƳƛǘ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǿŜō ǇŀƎŜΥ 

 

www.gilmer-fumc.com 
 Or Call:  Church Office ς 903-843-2610 

Jane Wilson ς 903-841-1291 

  

 

 

Our Worship Service is broadcast  

on ETEX, Channel 999, Sunday, 6 p.m.  

and Monday, 9 a.m. and 6 p.m.  

Statistically Speaking 

 

 

www.gilmer-fumc.com 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 
 

 The Third Annual Gilmer Ministerial 
Fellowship sponsored ñFall ï tasticò will be 
held on Halloween night, which this year is 
Saturday, October 31 from 5 to 7 p.m. at the 
Gilmer Yamboree Fair Grounds.  Fall ï tastic is 
a time for children of the community to gather, 
along with their parents, in a safe environment, 

for casual ñTrick or Treatò and to be hosted by a variety of friends in the 
community.  Each year various churches, organizations, business, gov-
ernment entities, and political emphasis, claim a space and pass out safe 
goodies to the younger ones.  Our church is represented through a booth 
sponsored by our childrenôs ministry and also with the presence of our 
puppet team.  We are also in place with two of our participant groups, a 
setup by Boy Scouts and one for Girl Scouts.   
 
 This notice is an FYI and also a call for those who are interested 
in claiming a space for that time.  Groups who choose to be present not 
only pass out candy but also have the opportunity to share something 
about themselves in both verbal and printed fashions.  Last year, for ex-
ample, folks in our booths passed out water and bags of Animal Crack-
ers, both of these with information of encouragement from the church.  It 
is estimated that over 2,000 costumed younger ones were in attendance 
last year.   
 

 In order to support this great community project, church 

members and friends are encouraged to bring wrapped Halloween 

candy.  A red tub for this purpose is provided right outside the 

church office door.   
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Youth News 
 by Matt Potter 

 

 
  
 Hello everyone! Last Fri-
day our church hosted a Fifth 
Quarter here at the church and it 
went very well thanks to a lot of 
help from many of you here in 
the church. We had a turnout of 
around 50 youth and around 15 
adults. I want to thank everyone 
who donated food, money, and 
their time to help make sure eve-
rything went well. I want to say a 
special thanks to Matt, Esther 
and Matthew Faggione and my 
mother Carla Potter for going 
above and beyond to make sure 
everything was taken care of.  
 
 We will be having a 
youth council meeting on Sun-
day, October 4th in the CLC 
following worship. We will be 
discussing Yamboree, Hallow-
een and more. Hope everyone 
will be there to learn more about 
what we have coming up.  
 

 

Matt 

 

Children in the 2nd-5th grade 
are invited to acolyte train-
ing.  The training will be Sun-
day, Oct. 4th at 2 p.m. in the 
sanctuary.  If you are new or just 
want a refresher, please join us. 

 

Hope to see you there! 
 

Mrs. Chandra 

 

      Fall -tastic  

Childrenõs  

Corner 
 by Chandra Sorrells 



 

Thanks to all who have been collecting the Box 
Tops for Education.  I recently collected those do-
nations that had accumulated over the summer, 
and it added up to over $20 in FREE money for our 
area schools. Please keep those donations coming, 

but do remember that the box tops have expiration dates. I had to discard at 
least $10 worth of expired box tops.   
 

Now for another donation opportunity.  We have had a request for help from 
an organization that collects grocery cents-off coupons for use by our military personnel.  This time, it does not 
matter if they are already expired!  They will take them anyway!!  Until I get a new drawer labeled, you can 
drop coupons off at the Donation Station in the same drawer as the box tops.  
 

Finally, the Missions committee will meet briefly after church on Sunday, October 4. We will gather in 

the library.  Anyone is welcome to attend.  

Robin Woodson 
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Pastorôs letter  continued from page 1 

 I have a tool to share which will assist us in coming to know each other, finding common 
ground, moving toward a greater degree of appreciation of who we are as an extended Christian 
global family, and at the same time giving us a way to compare and contrast the different theological 
stands, traditions, and faith practices of the Christian family tree so we can present a unified face to 
those who do not understand what it means to be followers of Christ Jesus.  
  
 The tool of which I speak is an eight -week presentation offered on Sunday nights begin-
ning this coming Sunday, October 4, and running through Sunday, November 22.  We will 
gather for dinner on each of those eight Sunday nights at 6:00.  At 6:30 weôll turn our attention 
to the study Christianityôs Family Tree; What Other Christians Believe and Why by our friend 
Adam Hamilton.  I canôt do justice to a description of what is involved, however I will say that I have 
read through the book and given considerable thought to the material and find Hamiltonôs work in-
structive and inspirational.  I hope youôll join me for this study.  The signup sheet for this purpose is in 
the common area near the church office.  
 

 Regards and God Bless . . . See you Sunday, if not before . . . Richard 

  
 

 

Mission     

Moment... 

Women of Faith                                                          

Will meet on Thursday, October 22nd, at 6 p.m.                     

in the Fellowship Hall  
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Music Notes 
by Lora Robison  

of Dr. Craig Ball and wife, Ashley, and grand-

mother of Joy Singer, Seth Ball.  

 Yamboree will be here the second week of 
October.  On October 14, there will be NO Wonder-
ful Wednesdays program or choir programs meet-
ings.  However, I will remind the Festive Ringers that 
they will need to be in church early on October 18, to 
practice bell ringing for service that third Sunday!   

 We are also planning for a HUGE FALL 
FOLLIES  this year  on Wednesday, October 28, at 
6:00 p.m.   We WILL be having Wonderful Wednes-
days that day, practicing for the FALL FOLLIES 
that evening and keeping all children at the 
church until their parents arrive at 6:00 p.m. for 
the dinner and show.   Of course, the Joy Singers 
and youth choir members will be prepared to perform 
at the Follies as well as the Chancel Choir and Jubila-
tion Bells!  Buzzy Green will be our director for the Fall 
Follies again this year!  (Thanks, Buzzy!)   Mark your 
calendars now for the big event.  An offering will be 
taken for the Music Ministries that evening.   

 Fall is in the airé.cool weather and exciting 
events ahead! 

See you in worship! 

In Christôs love, 

Lora 
 

 October is al-
ways an exciting time for 
worship here at First 
United Methodist 
Church!  Beginning with 
World Communion Sun-
day, October 4, we look 

at the world through the loving eyes of our Lord Je-
sus Christ.  Our scripture for World Communion Sun-
day will be taken from Job 1:1; 2:1-10.  Our sermon 
topic will be ñThe Faith of Jobò brought to us by Rev-
erend Laster.  Our opening hymn is ñOne Bread, One 
Bodyò and our closing hymn is ñI Want Jesus to Walk 
with Me,ò both from The United Methodist Hymnal.  
The anthem for the day is ñDraw Nearò by Janco.  
Guest violinist, Russell Lewis, will be accompanying 
with Bill Marshall on piano.  The congregation will be 
asked to learn this lovely communion hymn and join 
with the Chancel Choir in singing the refrain. 

 Our scripture for October 11 , will be from 
Mark 10:17-31.  The sermon topic is ñThe Way to 
Salvation.ò  The hymns will be from The Faith We 
Sing Hymnal.  They include ñGive Thanks,ò You Are 
Mine,ò and Make Me a Servant.ò  The Joy Singers 
will be singing ñTo Love the Lordò / Mozart, arranged 
by Schram.  The anthem sung by the Chancel 
Choir is ñThe Invitationò by Greer and is         

dedicated  to  the  memory of Jeanet  Ball,  mother  

 

 
 

 

  

 

 
 

Youth  

Choir      

Reunion      

Sunday 


